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PLAYING FIELD

At the last parish council meeting it was proposed to have a work day on the playing field on
Saturday, April 17th starting at 9.30 am. Work possibly to be undertaken is fencing of toddlers
area, staining/preservative on pavilion, erection of new goal posts/nets, shaping and grass-
seeding the mound, plus other bits and pieces. If you would like to help it would be helpful if
)é%us ggléld let the chairman of the parish council know but if not just turn up on the day. Tel:

MONDAY CLUB.
This all-age group meets on the first Monday of the month in the afternoon at the Village Hall.

All are welcome..

YOUTH CLUB !
The club meets on Wednesdays at the Village hall starting at 7.00 pm until 10.00 pm. Ages 8-

18.

CHILDRENS’ MILLENIUM PARTY

To celebrate the start of the year 2000 a group of village ladies are looking to organise a small
party on January 1st, 2000 for children in the village between the ages of toddler to 14 years.
The party would be in the village hall and take place in the afternoon between 3-5 pm. Offers of
help would be greatly appreciated and any suggestions/ideas of entertainment for the afternoon
would be welcome. Tel: Carole on 677755 or Doreen on 677658.

FETE
The village fete is booked for Saturday, June 19th. Full details in June's Grapevine.

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
This precedes the normal parish council meeting on Tuesday, April 13th and starts at 7.30 pm

in the village hall. This meeting reviews the last year in the parish and organisations are invited
to give a report on their activities etc.

PARISH COUNCIL ELECTION

Nomination papers are available from the parish clerk on 01953 788867 or from Tivetshall
Post Office. Delivery of nomination papers has to be completed by Thursday, April 8th midday to
South Norfolk Council offices, Long Stratton.

SERVICES AT ST. MARGARETS

April 4 11.00 am Holy Communion - Easter Sunday
April 11 9.30am Morning Prayer

April 18 9.30am Holy Communion

April 25 11.00 am Family Service

May 2 9.30am Morning Prayer

May 9 11.00 am Morning Prayer

May 16 9.30am Holy Communion

May 23 11.00 am Family Service

May 30 10.30 am 5-Parish Holy Communion

June 6 9.30am Holy Communion




CHURCH DIARY DATES

APRIL 11th: APCM in Church following 9.30 am service of Morning Prayer.
JUNE 26th: Annual Garden Party at Red House Farm,.

SEPTEMBER 11th-12th: Flower Festival.

TIVETSHALL PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 9tt MARCH 1999

PRESENT: Councillors Playford (in the chair), Gapp, Mrs Gray, Mrs Hales, Mills,
Roberts, and the District Councillor. APOLOGIES were received from Councillor Mrs
Richardson. and the County Councillor. The MINUTES of the meeting held on 9"
February were accepted with two amendments and signed. MATTERS ARISING -
HIGHWAYS - Councillor Gapp reported that the County Council are going to repair the
footbridge at Star Lane, and this will involve major repairs. There are further problems
with flooding due in part to blocked grips on the following roads: Primrose Hill, School
Road, Lodge Road and much of the rest of Tivetshall. The clerk will write to Watton about
this. - FOOTPATHS - Councillor Mrs Hales reported that Andy Williams from County
Hall had visited her to discuss the footpaths with particular reference to the circular route.
Maps are to be created with the circular route marked out, and a Board installed somewhere
in the village. YOUTH CLUB - It was agreed that the clerk would write to the Youth
Service to ask for bi-monthly billing, or billing in conjunction with the Youth Club. A
petition had been presented to the Chairman from the Youth Club regarding a request for a
BMX track. PLAYING FIELD REPORT: The Hockey Club have found that the playing
field is too small for their needs and they have located themselves in Long Stratton. With
regard to the BMX track, councillors discussed the suitability of the playing field at length.
It was agreed that this item would have to be discussed after the elections when a new
Council is in place. DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT: The meeting of the
Area Forum on 24th March was again highlighted, particularly as it will be
chaired by the Police Service and youth matters will be on the Agenda.
CLERK’S REPORT / CORRESPONDENCE: The clerk reminded councillors
that organisations in the village should attend the Annual Meeting next
month if they want to ask for donations. A letter had been received from
Mr Kirby whose car had been damaged as a result of bollards left in
Rectory Road by Highways. FINANCE: The clerk presented the financial
report and cheques for signature. MATTERS OF IMPORTANCE FROM
CHAIRMAN AND MEMBERS:. Councillor Mills reported that several of
the street signs had been straigh*ened and/ocr repaired. Councillor Mills
also reported on the designs submitted by the Blacksmith for the village
sign. Copies of these will be put into Grapevine and villagers asked to
choose. Villagers will also be asked if they wish to have the sign as
“Tivetshall” or “The Tivetshalls”. Councillor Mrs Gray would like to hold a
party on Millennium Day for the village children, and it was felt that this
could perhaps be combined with the unveiling of the sign. The Chairman
reported that a Work Day for the Playing Field had been organised for 17th
April 1999. The DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING is Tuesday 13th April, and
will be preceded by the Annual Meeting.

NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING; Tuesday, April 13th at 8.00 pm preceded by the
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.






